# **Audley Family History**

Compiled for <a href="https://www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="https://www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> <a href="https://www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com

# **Audley Family UC**

Un-Connected Audley's of London, England and adjacent counties on the North Bank of the River Thames (Namely the Counties of Berkshire, Essex, Hertfordshire, London, and Middlesex,)

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

| REVISIONS  | 1   |
|--|-----|
| TAG NUMBERS:   | 2   |
| INTRODUCTION   | 2   |
| BIRTHS   | 2   |
| BIRTHS FROM GRO INDEX OF ENGLAND AND WALES                                 | 2   |
| BAPTISM'S – SOURCED FROM FREEREG.ORG.UK + FAMILYSEARCH.ORG + BMD REGISTERS | 5   |
| MARRIAGES  | 11  |
| MARRIAGES FROM GRO INDEX OF ENGLAND AND WALES                              | .11 |
| AUDLEY & DERIVATIVE SURNAMES - MARRIAGES - SOURCED FROM FREEREG.ORG.UK     | +   |
| FAMILYSEARCH.ORG + BMD REGISTERS   | 13  |
| DEATHS   | 24  |
| AUDLEY'S BURIALS SOURCED: FREEREG.ORG.UK. WEBSITE                          | 24  |
| DEATHS FROM THE GRO INDEX OF ENGLAND AND WALES                             | 31  |
| HISTORIC DEATHS RECORDED BY WWW.DECEASEDONLINE.COM                         | 33  |
| AUDLEY & DERIVATIVE SURNAMES - DEATHS - SOURCED FROM FREEREG.ORG.UK        | +   |
| FAMILYSEARCH.ORG + BMD REGISTERS   | 33  |
| HISTORIC UNCONNECTED AUDLEY'S FROM VARIOUS SOURCES                         | 33  |

# Revisions.

| Date                           | Details  |
|--------------------------------|--|
| 13 <sup>th</sup> January 2024  | First Issue  |
| 14 <sup>th</sup> February 2024 | Updated: {UC138} {UC147} {UC148} {UC150} {UC151} {UC154} {UC158} {UC163} {UC164} {UC165} {UC171} {UC173} {UC174} {UC197} {UC201} {UC213} {UC220} Added: {UC373} to {UC430} Inclusive |

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.c

#### **Tag Numbers:**

Next Tag number to be used {UC431}

#### **Introduction**

Whilst this file is titled as "Unconnected Audley's of Eastern Counties of Central England including London and surrounding areas of England" it is not typical Audley Family narrative. It is a List of people with the Audley surname or a derivative of from various official sources that have not as yet been linked to any of the documented Audley Families (Referenced A to Z) mainly of England and local geographical areas.

This file contains a number of Birth, Marriage and Death records from various sources of people with the Audley surname, and also records the information contained in the General Register Office's (GRO) Indexes, and also other official sourced records. Where additional information has been identified that has been included under the relevant entry. All these GRO Index records have been recorded in the Central Eastern Counties of England.

The purpose of this 'Unconnected Audley's of Eastern Central Counties including London and surrounding areas file is a List of references to act as a 'holding file' until the individuals in this file can be connected to any of the documented 'Audley Families' or sufficient information has been identified to create a new 'Audley Family'.

(The spelling of the AUDLEY surname appears to be flexible. The spelling mainly appears to be interchangeable with examples:- Adley, Addley, Aidley, Allday, Audly, Awdley, Awdly, Oddily & Odley and also with other 'close' name variant being Spellings.)

'Audley Family UC' – Unconnected Audley's of Eastern Counties of England including London The developed Audley Families that originated within this Geographical Area include

Audley Family QE' of Essex, England'

'Audley Family SA' of Hackney, & Islington, England

'Audley Family SB' of Brighton & East End of London'

#### **Births**

#### **BIRTHS from GRO Index of England and Wales**

| {UC1} <b>Elizab</b> o<br>1840 Q3       | e <b>th Mary Green Audley</b><br>Audley Elizabeth Mary Green   | mother Wood            | Hackney    | 3 | 131 |
|--|--|------------------------|------------|---|-----|
| {UC2} <b>Julia</b> <i>A</i><br>1841 Q1 | A <b>udley</b><br>AudleyJulia                                  | mother Hammond         | St Pancras | 1 | 321 |
| {UC3} Freder<br>1846 Q3                | ick William<br>AudleyFrederick William                         | mother Lee             | Lambeth    | 4 | 244 |
| 1849 Q4                                | Audley {UE5} AudleyFanny plet to {UC5}{UC6} & Sibling to {UC7} | mother Ford } & {UC8}) | St Pancras | 1 | 363 |
| {UC5} <b>Jane A</b><br>1849 Q4         | udley {UE6}<br>AudleyJane                                      | mother Ford            | St Pancras | 1 | 363 |

<sup>&#</sup>x27;Audley Family SC' of London England, Texas, Other States & New York City USA'

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyh feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

*Triplet to {UC4} & {UC6} & Sibling to {U7} & {UC8})* 

| {UC6} <b>Willian</b><br>1849 Q4<br><i>Triplet to {UC4</i>   | n Audley<br>AudleyWilliam<br>}}{UC5} & Sibling to {UC7} & {UC8})  | mother Ford           | St Pancras                | 1  | 363 |  |  |
|---|---|-----------------------|---------------------------|----|-----|--|--|
| 1852 Q1<br>(Comment: Twi<br>This relates to 1   | ta Emily Audley Audley Georgina Emily In to {UC8} & Sibling to {UC4} {UC5} Baptism at Camden, St Pancras 8 <sup>th</sup> Octon In an Artist and Fanny Audley of Clevelo | ber 1852 Georgina Emi |                           | 1b | 28  |  |  |
| Baptism at Can  | Canny Audley Audley Mary Fanny In to {UC7} and Sibling to {UC4}{UE5} Inden, St Pancras 8 <sup>th</sup> October 1852 Mary In, an Artist and Fanny Audley of Clevelo      | Fanny Audley;         | St Pancras  vember 1851.) | 1b | 28  |  |  |
| {UC10} <b>Emily</b> 1858 Q1   | Maclean Audley AudleyEmily Maclean  | mother (not given)    | Kensington                | 1a | 34  |  |  |
| {UC11} <b>Mary</b> 1858 Q3  | <b>Audley</b><br>AudleyMary   | mother Mitchell       | Kensington                | 1a | 81  |  |  |
| {UC12} <b>Thom</b> 1866 Q2  | as C Audley<br>AudleyThomas C   | mother Ickson         | Strand                    | 1b | 520 |  |  |
| {UC13} <b>Ellen</b> . 1872 Q1   | <b>Audley</b><br>AudleyEllen  | mother (not given)    | Holborn                   | 1b | 632 |  |  |
| {UC14} Rose Hannah Gaymore Audley 1873 Q3 AudleyRose Hannah Gaymore mother Ellis W Ham 4a 2 (Comment: In the 1861 Census of England & Wales reference is made to a Robert Gaymore, and Son aged 22. Robert married {N127} Hannah Audley (Oddily). Could there have been a family connection, see also 1891 MARRIAGES)?? |   |                       |                           |    |     |  |  |
| {UC15} <b>Horac</b><br>1883 Q3  | e Audley<br>AudleyHorace  | mother Henderson      | Marylebone                | 1a | 631 |  |  |
| Superinten  | lent Registrar's District   | lbone :               |                           |    |     |  |  |
| Registrar's   | Registrar's Sub-District  |                       |                           |    |     |  |  |

| -   | Registrar's                                 | Sub-Distric   | t    | Gr John                        |   |                                  |   |                                       |                            |   |
|---|---|---------------|------|--------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|---|---------------------------------------|----------------------------|---|
| 18 83. BIRTHS in the Sub-District of John in the Count of Smiddles ex |   |               |      |                                |   |                                  |   |                                       |                            |   |
| Columi  | ns: 1.                                      | 2.            | 3.   | 4.                             | 5.  | 6.                               | 7.  | 8.                                    | 9.                         | 10.   |
| No.   | When and<br>Where Born.                     | Name, if any. | Sex. | Name and Surname<br>of Father. | Name and Maiden Surname<br>of Mother.         | Rank or Profession<br>of Father. | Signature, Description, and<br>Residence of Informant.                                    | When Registered.                      | Signature<br>of Registrar. | Baptismal Name<br>added after Regis<br>tration of Birth |
| <i>\$</i> 3   | 1883<br>1883<br>1 Johns<br>Wood,<br>Jeweace | Horace        | Boy  | Hendrick<br>Andley             | liki abeth<br>Andley<br>frimorly<br>Henderson | Ja, delem an                     | I de Beckham<br>Occupier<br>puesent at the bei<br>43 Frommes Hood<br>Jewace<br>Marylebone | Jeventy<br>Seventh<br>Surgest<br>1883 | H & Wilson<br>Rogistrar    |   |

{UC346} Dorothy Audley Audley Dorothy 1905 Q3

mother Thompson Romford 550 4a

{UC16} Kathleen Margaret M

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

| 1906 Q3                        | AudleyKathleen Margaret M                         | mother Guilfoyle | W Ham       | 4a | 255  |
|--------------------------------|---|------------------|-------------|----|------|
| {UC17} <b>John</b><br>1918 Q4  | <b>W Audley</b><br>AudleyJohn W                   | mother Audley    | Camberwell  | 1d | 1068 |
| {UC18} <b>Dorot</b><br>1945 Q2 | t <b>hy A Audley</b><br>AudleyDorothy A           | mother Thomas    | Watford     | 3a | 1796 |
| {UC132} <b>Davi</b><br>1946 Q1 | id <b>A Audley</b><br>Audley David A              | mother Iddles    | St Pancras  | 1b | 4    |
| {UC19} <b>Beryl</b><br>1946 Q3 | E Audley<br>Audley Beryl E                        | mother Fuller    | Romford     | 5a | 783  |
| {UC20} Janet<br>1950 Q1        | B Audley<br>Audley Janet B                        | mother Audley    | Willesden   | 5f | 393  |
| {UC21} <b>Robe</b><br>1951 Q2  | rta A Audley<br>AudleyRoberta A                   | mother Audley    | Hammersmith | 5e | 973  |
| {UC22} <b>Chris</b> 1963 Q1    | topher J Audley<br>AudleyChristopher J            | mother Anderton  | Hatfield    | 4b | 100  |
| {UC23} <b>Simon</b><br>1965 Q4 | n <b>R Audley</b><br>AudleySimon R                | mother Anderton  | St Albans   | 4b | 453  |
| {UC24} <b>Peter</b> 1968 Q4    | Ashley Audley AudleyPeter Ashley                  | mother Audley    | Redbridge   | 5d | 1194 |
| {UC25} Nicho                   | olas Charles H Audley<br>AudleyNicholas Charles H | mother Audley    | Hitchin     | 10 | 486  |
| {UC26} <b>Chris</b><br>1981 Q4 | topher Noel Audley<br>AudleyChristopher Noel      | mother Audley    | Hitchin     | 10 | 518  |
| {UC27} <b>Katy</b> 1984 Q1     | Olivia Audley<br>AudleyKaty Olivia                | mother Audley    | Hatfield    | 10 | 296  |
| {UC28} Laur<br>1984 Q2         | <b>a Mary Audley</b><br>AudleyLaura Mary          | mother Shore     | Westminster | 15 | 2149 |
| {UC29} <b>Char</b><br>1986 Q4  | les Edward Audley<br>AudleyCharles Edward         | mother Shore     | Westminster | 15 | 2697 |
| {UC30} <b>Kara</b><br>1987 Q2  | <b>Diane Audley</b><br>AudleyKara Diane           | mother Audley    | Stevenage   | 10 | 956  |
| {UC31} <b>Laura</b><br>1988 Q4 | a Margaret Audley<br>AudleyLaura Margaret         | mother Audley    | Colchester  | 9  | 3207 |
|                                | ie Esther E Audley<br>AudleyNatalie Esther E      | mother Audley    | Hammersmith | 12 | 2543 |
|                                | Brian Audley Audley James Brian                   | mother Tracey    | Stevenage   | 10 | 1256 |

# {UC105} Danielle Audley

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

29 1993 Q3 Audley Danielle mother Audley Waltham Forest 65

Baptism's - Sourced from FreeReg.org.uk + familysearch.org + BMD Registers.

{UC339} Mary AWDLY Baptism on the 26<sup>th</sup> March 1549 Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church:

Other Transcript

{UC341} Charles AWDLEY Baptism on the 10<sup>th</sup> April 1550 Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church:

Other Transcript Father surname AWDLEY

(Comment: Who is buried in St Margaret's Westminster?

Other windows commemorate William Caxton, England's first printer, who was buried at the church in 1491, Sir Walter Raleigh, executed in Old Palace Yard and then also buried in the church in 1618, the poet John Milton,

a parishioner of the church, and Admiral Robert Blake. (Source: St Margaret's, Westminster – Wikipedia))

{UC365} Rychard AWDLEY Baptism on the 4th May 1551 Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church:

Other Transcript

Baptism on the 7th June 1552 Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church:

{UC367} Sarah AWDLEY Other Transcript Father surname AWDLEY

{UC371} Robert AWDLEY Baptism on the 5th April 1556 Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church:

Father surname AWDLEY Other Transcript

(Comment: Could {UC339} {UC341} {UC365} {UC367} & {UC371} be the same Family?)

Father surname AWDLEY

**{UC33} Thomas AUDLEY** Baptism on the 20th August 1564 Hertfordshire Willian: All Saints' Church:

Father John AUDLEY Parish Register

{UC373} Thomas AWDLEY Baptism on the 12th August 1565 Essex Great Burstead: St Mary Magdalene Church:

Father surname AWDLEY Parish Register

Baptism on the 23<sup>rd</sup> April 1570 London (City) Cornhill: St Peter upon Cornhill {UC374} Martha AUDLY

Father William AUDLY Church: Other Transcript

{UC375} Margareta AWDLEY Baptism on the 5<sup>th</sup> June 1572 Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register Father Johis AWDLEY

{UC376} Johes AWDLEY Baptism on the 20<sup>th</sup> December 1573 Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register Father Johis AWDLEY

Father Occupation Molend or Molendinum - (the Printer and Maker of Books).

Baptism on the 11th Jul 1579 {UC377} Johes AWDLEY Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register Father Johis AWDLEY

Baptism on the 25th September 1583 {UC378} Maria AWDLEY Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register Father Johis AWDLEY

(Comment: Could {UC375}{UC376}{UC377}{UC378} & {UC382} be the same Family?) {See over also{UC382}}

Baptism on the 4<sup>th</sup> January 1595/6 **{UC34}** Cycelie AUDLEY London (City), Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript Father William AUDLEY

**(UC35) Susan AUDLEY** Baptism on the 24th February 1596/7 London (City), Bread Street:

Other Transcript St Margaret Moses Church:

Father William AUDLEY Father Occupation Linen Draper

London (City), Bread Street: {UC36} John AUDLEY Baptism on the 11th June 1598

St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

Father William AUDLEY **Father Occupation** Linen Draper

(Comment: Could {UC34}{UC35} &{UC36} be Sister's?)

{UC379} John AWDLY Baptism on the 10th June 1599 Essex Colchester: St Botolph's Church:

Father William AWDLY Parish Register Notes Also Awdlye

{UC380} William AWDLEY Baptism on the 5th April 1601 London (City) Bread Street:

St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Father William AWDLEY **Father Occupation** Chandler

{UC381} Marye AWDLEY Baptism on the 5th July 1601 Essex Colchester: St Botolph's Church:

Father William AWDLEY Parish Register Notes Also Awdlye

(Comment: Could {UC???} & {UC???} be the same Family?)

{UC382} Susanna AWDLEY Baptism on the 27th January 1610/1

Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Father Johis AWDLEY

Father Occupation 'molendinaril' - (the Printer and Maker of Books).

(See comments below {UC378})

{UC383} Elizabeth AWDLEY Baptism on the 27th June 1613 Middlesex Clerkenwell: St James's Church:

Father Tho AWDLEY Other Transcript

{UC384} Jane AWDLEY Baptism on the 6<sup>th</sup> July 1617 Middlesex Clerkenwell: St James's Church:

Other Transcript Father Nicholas AWDLEY

Baptism on the 15th December 1619 **{UC37} Jane AUDLEY** Essex Margaret Roding:

St Margaret of Antioch Church: Parish Register

Father Christofer AUDLEY Mother Forename Phillip?

{UC385} Susanna AUDLY Baptism on the 3<sup>rd</sup> November 1622 Essex Little Horkesley:

St Peter and St Paul Church: Parish Register

Father Joseph AUDLY Mother Frances BERRYE

Notes: Base Daughter of Frances Berrye and Joseph Audly the reputed Father

{UC38} Valentinus AUDLEY Baptism on the 15th February 1623/4 Middlesex, Westminster,

St Martin in the Fields Church: Unspecified

Father Gulielmi AUDLEY Mother Forename Grizelle Notes Baptized in a Private House (in) Humble Circumstances Safe Birth She, Parish Midwife (present)

Baptism on the 17th March1625/26 Middlesex, Stepney: {UC39} John AUDLEY

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Edward AUDLEY Father Occupation Mother Forename Elizabeth Cooper

Person Abode Limehouse

Baptism on the 10<sup>th</sup> January 1626/7 {UC386} Samuell AUDLY Middlesex St Martin in the Fields:

St Martin in the Fields Church: Unspecified

Father Thomas AUDLY Mother Forename Anne

Baptism on the 26<sup>th</sup> August 1632, **{UC40}** Thomas AUDLEY Middlesex

St Martin in the Fields Church: Unspecified

Father Thomae AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabethae

{UC41} Elizabeth AUDLEY Baptism on the 15th September 1633, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Edward AUDLEY **Father Occupation** Cooper Mother Forename Elizab.

Notes 11 days old. Person Abode Limehouse

{UC42} John AUDLEY Baptism on the 8th March 1634/35, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

Father John AUDLEY Father Occupation Carpenter Mother Forename Elizabeth

Person Abode Wapping Notes 5 days old.

{UC43}Edward AUDLEY Baptism on the 22nd December 1635, Middlesex,

Stepney: St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Edward AUDLEY Father Occupation Cooper Mother Forename Elizabeth

Person Abode Limehouse Notes 10 days old.

{UC44} Rachell AUDLEY Baptism on the 23rd March 1636/37, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Edward AUDLEY Father Occupation Cooper Mother Forename Elizabeth

Person Abode Limehouse Notes 7 days old.

(Could {UC39}{UC41}{UC43} & {UC44} be the same Family?)

{UC45} **Henry AUDLEY** Baptism on the 6<sup>th</sup> May 1638, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father John AUDLEY Father Occupation Carpenter Mother Forename Elizabeth

Person Abode Wapping Wall Notes 5 days old.

{UC46} **Robert AUDLEY** Baptism on the 4th May 1640, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father John AUDLEY Father Occupation Carpenter Mother Forename Elizabeth

Person Abode Wapping Wall

(Could {UC42}{UC45} & {UC46} be the same Family?)

{UC387} Fardinando AWDLEY Baptism on the 2<sup>nd</sup> February 1643/4 Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's

Church: Other Transcript

Father Thomas AWDLEY Mother Forename Mary

{UC47} Foster- Clynkerd AUDLEY Baptism on the 17th April 1646, 'Middlesex, Westminster:

St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother Forename Mary

{UC48} Edward AUDLEY Baptism on the 6th February 1653/54, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Thomas AUDLEY Father Occupation Mariner Mother Forename Anne

Person Abode Ratcliff Notes 1 day old.

{UC49} **Thomas AUDLEY** Baptism on the 10<sup>th</sup> September 1655, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Thomas AUDLEY Father Occupation Mariner Mother Forename Anne

Person Abode Ratcliff Notes 1 day old.

{UC50} Mary AUDLEY Baptism on the 12<sup>th</sup> March 1657/58, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Thomas AUDLEY Father Occupation Mariner Mother Forename Elizabeth

Person Abode Shadwell Notes 7 weeks old.

(Could {UC48}{UC49} & {UC50} be the same Family? Mother's forename different?, or maybe (aka) Elizabeth Anne.

{UC51} Martha AUDLEY Baptism on the 10<sup>th</sup> November 1659, London (City) Bishopsgate:

St. Botolph without Bishopsgate Church: Other Transcript

Birth Date 4th November 1659 Baptism Date 10th November 1659

Father Bartholomew AUDLEY Mother Forename Margaret

{UC52} Sarah AUDLEY Baptism on the 9th November 1665, London (City), Vintry:

St Thomas the Apostle Church: Other Transcript

Birth Date 22nd October 1665 Baptism Date 9th November 1665

Father Bartholomew AUDLEY Mother forename Margarett

(Could UC51) & {UC52} be the same Family? (See also {UC276} Burial

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

{UC53} Elizabeth AUDLEY Baptism on the 16th Apr 1674, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Steven AUDLEY **Father Occupation** Mariner Mother Forename Dorothy

Person Abode Lymehouse (sic)

**{UC54} Mary AUDLEY** Baptism on the 22nd April 1683, London (City), Bishopsgate:

St Botolph without Bishopsgate Church: Other Transcript Father William AUDLEY Mother forename Mary

London (City), Bishopsgate:

**{UC55} William AUDLEY** Baptism on the 22nd April 1683, St Botolph without Bishopsgate Church: Other Transcript Mother forename Mary Father William AUDLEY

Notes William and Mary (Could UC54) & {UC55} be the same Family, and have been Twins?

Baptism on the 1st January 1684/85 {UC388} Martha AUDLY Essex Fairstead: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Notes William and Mary

Parish Register Father Jeremy AUDLY Mother Forename Mary

Baptism on the 22<sup>nd</sup> June 1684 {UC389} Mary AUDLY Middlesex Chiswick: St Nicholas' Church:

Father John AUDLY Parish Register

Baptism on the 4th October 1685 {UC390} Jane AUDLY Middlesex Chiswick: St Nicholas' Church: Parish Register Father John Mleeor AUDLY

Baptism on the 12th January 1687/88 {UC391} Jeremiah AUDLY Essex Fairstead: St Mary the Virgin Church: Father Jeremiah AUDLY Parish Register Mother Forename Mary

Baptism on the 19th March 1693/4 Essex Sible Hedingham: **(UC56) William AUDLEY** 

St Peter's Church: Parish Register Father Nathaniel AUDLEY Mother forename Ann Notes (Comment: Nathaniel & Ann Buried a Son {UC279} William AUDLEY on the 23rd June 1691, before {UC56}?.

**(UC57) Hannah AUDLEY** Baptism on the 12th July 1693, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Stephen AUDLEY Father Occupation Thrower Mother Forename Anne Person Abode Dean and Flower Street Notes 1 Day old.

{UC58} Stephen AUDLEY Baptism on the 4th August 1695, Middlesex, Stepney:

St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Stephen AUDLEY Father Occupation Thrower Mother Forename Anne

Person Abode Dean and Flower Street Notes 8 Days old. (Could UC57) & {UC58} be the same Family?)

{UC59}Edward AUDLEY Baptism on the 29th October 1696,

Middlesex, Stepney: St Dunstan and All Saints Church: Parish Register

Father Edward AUDLEY Father Occupation Mariner Mother Forename Mary Notes 20 days old. Person Abode Ratcliff Father Capt. Register

Baptism on the 23<sup>rd</sup> October 1709, **{UC60} Thomas AUDLEY** Essex Bradwell Juxta Coggeshall: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother Forename Abigail

{UC61} Elizabeth AUDLEY Baptism on the 8th April 1711 Essex Bradwell Juxta Coggeshall: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother forename Abigail (Could {UC60} & {UC61} be the same Family?)

{UC62} Jean Audley

1715 Audley Jean Baptism London Father: Isaac Audley Mother: Anne Audley **{UC63}** James AUDLEY Baptism on the 1st July 1722, Middlesex, Covent Garden: St Paul's Church: Other Transcript Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother Forename Mary

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

{UC392} Martha AWDLYBaptism on the 21st June 1723Essex Braintree: St Michael the ArchangelChurch: Parish RegisterFather Zachery AWDLYMother Forename Martha

{UC64} **Zaccheus AUDLEY** Baptism on the 6<sup>th</sup> January 1724/25 Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church: Parish Register Father Zachery AUDLEY Mother Forename Martha

{UC65} **Melisand AUDLEY**(*sic*)Baptism on the 8<sup>th</sup> January1726/7 Essex Coggeshall: St Peter Ad Vincula Church: Parish Register Father Rich: AUDLEY Mother Forename Frances (Comment: Her parents {UC219} Married on the 11th April 1726, and thought to be related to {UC221} Mary Audley, who married at the same church on the 1<sup>st</sup> January 1728.)

{UC393} **Benjamin AUDLY** Baptism on the 14<sup>th</sup> October 1726 Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church: Parish Register AUDLY Father Zachery Mother Forename Martha (Comment: Could {UC392}{UC64} & {UC393} be the same Family?) (There are 3 different surname spellings??)

{UC66} Isaac AUDLEY Baptism November 1734 Essex Rivenhall: St Mary and All Saints Church: Parish Register Father Benjm AUDLEY Mother Forename Sarah Notes: Actual day in November of Baptism not recorded,

{UC67} **Elizabeth AUDLEY** Baptism on the 6<sup>th</sup> September 1744 Essex Tollesbury: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Father Isaac AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth

{UC68} **Thomas AUDLEY** Baptism on the 3rd January 1745/46 Essex Leigh-on-Sea: St Clement's Church: Parish Register Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother Forename Mary

{UC69} **Isaac AUDLEY** Baptism on the 23<sup>rd</sup> February 1745/46 Essex Tollesbury: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Father Isaac AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth

{UC70} **Susannah AUDLEY** Baptism on the 18<sup>th</sup> December 1747 Essex Leigh-on-Sea: St Clément's Church: Parish Register Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother Forename Mary

{UC71} **Anne AUDLEY** Baptism on the 18<sup>th</sup> December 1748 Essex Tollesbury: St Mary the Virgin Church Parish Register Father Isaac AUDLEY (Could {UC67}{UC69} & {UC71} be the same Family?)

{UC72} Sarah AUDLEYBaptism \*\* 1753Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church:Parish RegisterFather surname AUDLEYNotes: Sarah AUDLEY person of riper years was Baptized

Notes [With Ardley?].

Notes [With Ardley?].

{UC73} **Phoebe AUDLEY** Baptism on the 9<sup>th</sup> December 1759 Hertfordshire Hemel Hempstead: St Mary' Church: Parish Register Father Joseph AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth

{UC74} **Benjmain AUDLEY**(*sic*) Baptism on the 6<sup>th</sup> September 1761 Essex West Ham: All Saints Church: Parish Register Father Isaac AUDLEY Mother Forename Martha

{UC75} **Anne AUDLEY** Baptism on the 1<sup>st</sup> January 1762 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Father Joshua AUDLEY Mother Forename Jane

{UC76} **Joseph AUDLEY** Baptism on the 21<sup>st</sup> January 1762 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Father Thomas AUDLEY Mother Forename Martha

{UC77} **Mary AUDLEY** Baptism on the 12<sup>th</sup> September 1762 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Father William AUDLEY Mother Forename Martha

{UC78} **Benjamin AUDLEY** Baptism on the 31<sup>st</sup> July 1763 Essex Colchester: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Father Benjamin AUDLEY Mother Forename Sarah

Baptism on the 12th June 1764 {UC79} Mary AUDLEY Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Father Joshua AUDLEY Mother Jane AUDLEY (Could {UC75} & {UC79} be the same Family?. See also {UC299} James Burial 1765?) Baptism on the 18th January 1784 {UC80} John AUDLEY Essex Tolleshunt D'Arcy: St Nicholas' Church: Parish Register Father Abraham AUDLEY Mother Mary AUDLEY Baptism on the 8th October 1786 **{UC81} William AUDLEY** Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Father William AUDLEY Parish Register Mother Forename Elizabeth {UC394} Joshua AUDLY Baptism on the 2<sup>nd</sup> March 1788 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Father William AUDLY Mother Forename Elizabeth (Comment: Could {UC81} & {UC394} be the same Family?) {UC82} Elizabeth Preston AUDLEY Baptism on the 14th March 1790 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Father William AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth Baptism on the 18th July 1790 **{UC83} Robert AUDLEY** Essex Chadwell: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Father Jno AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth **{UC84} Sarah AUDLEY** Baptism on the 25th July 1790 Essex Rettendon: All Saints Church: Parish Register Father Benjamin AUDLEY Baptism on the 26th February 1792 **{UC85} William AUDLEY** Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Father William AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth Parish Register {UC86} Rebeccah AUDLEY Baptism on the 30th August 1795 Essex Rettendon: All Saints Church: Parish Register Father Benjamin AUDLEY {UC87} Marianne AUDLEY Baptism on the 30<sup>th</sup> December 1795 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Birth Date 23<sup>rd</sup> June 1794 Baptism Date 30th December 1795 Father William AUDLEY Mother Forename Elizabeth {UC88} Elizabeth AUDLEY Baptism on the 5th June 1796 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Father Henry Audley Mother Grace Audley Parish Register Notes [See Ardley?] Baptism on the 29th April 1798 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: {UC89} Rebecca AUDLEY Mother Mary AUDLEY Parish Register Notes Base Born. Baptism on the 27th May 1798 {UC90} Rebecca AUDLEY Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Father Henry AUDLEY Mother Forename Grace Parish Register {UC91} Rachael Prower AUDLEY Baptism on the 3<sup>rd</sup> March 1799 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Father Joshua AUDLEY Mother Forename Jane Notes Posthumous Daughter {UC92} Abraham AUDLEY Baptism on the 6<sup>th</sup> July 1800 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Father Henry AUDLEY Mother Forename Grace Parish Register (Could {UC88}{UC90} & {UC92} be the same Family?) {UC93} Elizabeth AUDLEY Baptism on the 12th April 1801 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Father Joseph AUDLEY Parish Register Mother Forename Mary Baptism on the 3<sup>rd</sup> January 1806 **{UC94} Sarah AUDLEY** Essex Chelmsford: Cathedral Church of St Mary the Virgin: Other Transcript Father John AUDLEY Mother Forename Alice

| {UC95} Sarah Ann AUDLE<br>Parish Register   | Y Baptism on the 1 <sup>st</sup> January 1811<br>Birth Date 14 <sup>th</sup> March 1800<br>Father William AUDLEY                                      | Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:<br>Baptism Date 1 <sup>st</sup> January 1811<br>Mother Forename Elizabeth                                     |  |  |  |
|---|---|--|--|--|--|
| {UC96} Rachael AUDLEY Parish Register   | Baptism on the 1 <sup>st</sup> January 1811<br>Birth Date 14 <sup>th</sup> April 1798<br>Father William AUDLEY  | Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:<br>Baptism Date 1 <sup>st</sup> January 1811<br>Mother Forename Elizabeth                                     |  |  |  |
| {UC97} Sophia AUDLEY Parish Register  (Comment: Could UC81){UC81}   | Baptism on the 1 <sup>st</sup> January 1811<br>Birth Date 18 <sup>th</sup> September 1804<br>Father William AUDLEY<br>82}{UC85}{UC87}& {UC95}{UC96}{U | Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Baptism Date 1st January 1811 Mother Forename Elizabeth IC97} be the Family of {UC253}William?)               |  |  |  |
| {UC395} Hannah AUDLY<br>Parish Register   | Baptism on the 6 <sup>th</sup> December 1812<br>Mother Rebecca AUDLY  | Essex Sible Hedingham : St Peter's Church:<br>Notes Base Born.   |  |  |  |
| St Mary the Virgin with St Ed   | Baptism on the 7 <sup>th</sup> March 1813<br>ward & St Luke's Church: Parish Registe<br>his Death record Q1 in 1841, and he is n                      | Essex Leyton: er Mother Mary AUDLEY mentioned in 'Audley Family SA' narrative)   |  |  |  |
| {UC99} Sophia Audley 1819 Audley Sophia Baptism Middlesex Father: Edward Audley Mother: Eleanor Audley (Comment: In the 1841 Census of England HO107/332/7/12/19 she was living at Church Ponds, Castle Hedingham, Halstead, Essex, England) (Also see Marriages 1845!) |   |  |  |  |  |
| {UC100} <b>James AUDLEY</b><br>Parish Register  | Baptism on the 16 <sup>th</sup> Jan uary1820<br>Father Samuel AUDLEY<br>Father Occupation Labourer  | Essex Great Wakering: St Nicholas' Church:<br>Mother forename Margaret<br>Person Abode Great Wakering  |  |  |  |
| (Could {UC100} & {UC101} }  |   | Telson About Great wakering  |  |  |  |
| {UC101} <b>John AUDLEY</b> Parish Register  (Could he be John Audley livin HO107/332/Bk 8 Ed D4)  | Baptism on the 27th July 1823 Father Samuel AUDLEY Father Occupation Labourer ag at Chadwell, Chadwell St Mary, Orse                                  | Essex Great Wakering: St Nicholas' Church:<br>Mother forename Margaret<br>Person Abode Gt Wakering<br>tt, Essex, England in 1841 Census of England |  |  |  |
| {UC102} Susannah AUDLE  | Y Baptism on the 14 <sup>th</sup> October 1826  | Essex Great Wakering: St Nicholas' Church:   |  |  |  |

| Parish Register        | Father Samuel AUDLEY Father Occupation Labourer | Mother forename Margaret Person Abode Gt Wakering |
|------------------------|---|---|
| {UC103} Charles AUDLEY | Baptism on the 30 <sup>th</sup> July 1837       | Hertfordshire Ayot: St Peter's Church:            |
| Parish Register        | Father John AUDLEY                              | Mother Susan AUDLEY                               |

Person Abode Sandridge

{UC104} Anthony John ANDLEY Baptism on the 11<sup>th</sup> March 1928 Essex Earls Colne: St Andrew's Church Parish Register

Father Occupation Labourer

# **Marriages**

# **MARRIAGES** from GRO Index of England and Wales

| {UC99} <b>Sophi</b><br>1845 Q3  | <b>a Ann Audley</b><br>AudleySophia Ann             | spouse ???? ????  | Halstead                       | 12          | 187  |
|---------------------------------|---|---|--------------------------------|-------------|------|
| {UC106} <b>Emn</b><br>1846 Q2   | na Audley<br>AudleyEmma                             | spouse Alfred Rogers  | Kingston                       | 4           | 221  |
| {UC107} <b>Jame</b><br>1848 Q2  | es Audley<br>AudleyJames                            | spouse Frances Ruth Hybart?   | Colchester                     | 12          | 95   |
| {UC108} <b>Mar</b><br>1874 Q2   | y <b>Huggins Audley</b><br>AudleyMary Huggins       | spouse Leonard Tarran Baird   | Lambeth                        | 1d          | 532  |
| {UC109} <b>Mab</b><br>1874 Q3   | <b>ala (or Mahala) Audle</b><br>AudleyMabala (or Ma | y<br>hala) spouse Walter Brown  | St Saviour                     | 1d          | 1    |
| {UC110} <b>Fred</b> 1879 Q4     | erick Audley<br>AudleyFrederick                     | spouse Matilda Bydder   | Brentford                      | 3a          | 122  |
| {UC111} Sara<br>1883 Q2         | <b>h Audley</b><br>AudleySarah                      | spouse William Welsh?   | Shoreditch                     | 1c          | 200  |
| 1891 Q4<br>(Comment: In t       | he Births section of this                           | e spouse Henry Tapley Cole<br>document we have listed a {UC14} Ros<br>1873 Q3 with {UC112} & {UC113}) | W. Ham<br>e Hannah Gaymore Aud | 4a<br>Iley. | 280  |
| {UC113} <b>Rose</b> 1897 Q1     | Hannah G Audley<br>AudleyRose Hannah G              | G spouse George William Burford   | W. Ham                         | 4a          | 112  |
| {UC114} <b>Anni</b><br>1900 Q4  | e Audley<br>AudleyAnnie                             | spouse William Patrick Begley   | St Saviour                     | 1d          | 391  |
| {UC116} <b>Sara</b><br>1905 Q4  | <b>h Jane G Audley</b><br>AudleySarah Jane G        | spouse George Thomas Bradstock  | W. Ham                         | 4a          | 476  |
| {UC117} <b>Mar</b> ; 1932 Q1    | y <b>A Audley</b><br>AudleyMary A                   | spouse Warren   | Uxbridge                       | 3a          | 111  |
| {UC118} <b>Willi</b><br>1935 Q1 | <b>am H Audley</b><br>AudleyWilliam H               | spouse Bilard   | St Pancras                     | 1b          | 4    |
| {UC119} <b>Henr</b><br>1940 Q1  | ry <b>F Audley</b><br>AudleyHenry F                 | spouse Wells  | Fulham                         | 1a          | 860  |
| {UC120} <b>Char</b><br>1950 Q4  | rles Audley<br>AudleyCharles                        | spouse Wadman   | Hendon                         | 5c          | 983  |
| {UC121} <b>Max</b><br>1952 Q3   | ine Audley<br>AudleyMaxine                          | spouse Broughton  | Kensington                     | 5c          | 2608 |
| {UC122} <b>Eliza</b><br>1953 Q4 | beth J Audley<br>AudleyElizabeth J                  | spouse Dredge   | Lambeth                        | 5c          | 2159 |
| {UC123} <b>Max</b><br>1954 Q3   | ine Audley<br>AudleyMaxine                          | spouse Granville/Gottlieb   | Westminster                    | 5c          | 965  |
| {UC124} <b>Mar</b><br>1958 Q2   | y <b>Audley</b><br>AudleyMary                       | spouse McDonagh   | Southwark                      | 5d          | 914  |

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

| {UC125} <b>Eliza</b><br>1959 Q2                         | <b>abeth F Audley</b><br>AudleyElizabeth F | spouse Thirley  | Chelsea                                  | 5c             | 386               |
|---|--|---|--|----------------|-------------------|
| {UC126} <b>Pegg</b><br>1960 Q3                          | y <b>G Audley</b><br>AudleyPeggy G         | spouse Jones  | Hendon                                   | 5e             | 1237              |
| {UC127} <b>Bery</b><br>1964 Q2                          | l E Audley<br>Audley Beryl E               | spouse Johnston   | Thurrock                                 | 4a             | 1764              |
| {UC128} <b>Doro</b><br>1965Q4                           | othy A Audley<br>Audley Dorothy A          | spouse Walsh  | Harrow                                   | 5b             | 2142              |
| {UC130} <b>Joan</b><br>1974 Q3                          | Audley<br>Audley Joan                      | spouse Hussey   | Watford                                  | 10             | 1370              |
| {UC133} Max<br>1978 Q4<br>(Comment: Co<br>known to each | Audley Maxine ould {UC121}{UC123};         | spouse Maguire<br>{UC133} & {UC355} –Maxine Audley <b>i</b> n | Kensington <b>Deaths</b> , be the same p | 13<br>erson, o | 1126<br>r if not, |
| {UC134} <b>Jane</b><br>1980 Q1                          | L <b>Audley</b><br>AudleyJane L            | spouse Mitchell   | Ealing                                   | 12             | 70                |
| {UC135} <b>Sonj</b><br>1981 Q4                          | <b>a S Audley</b><br>AudleySonja S         | spouse Dudden   | Braintree                                | 9              | 1118              |
| {UC136} <b>Eile</b> 6<br>1992 Q3                        | e <b>n J Audley</b><br>AudleyEileen J      | spouse Ronald F Kensey  | Thurrock                                 | 9              | 4449              |
| {UC137} <b>Nora</b><br>1995 Q4                          | <b>Audley</b><br>AudleyNora                | spouse John Kearney   | Harrow                                   | 232            | 120               |

# <u>Audley & Derivative Surnames - Marriages - Sourced from FreeReg.org.uk + </u> familysearch.org + BMD Registers.

{UC171} John Awdley

28th May 1543 AWDLEY John Hertfordshire Berkhampsted St Peter's Church: **BROWNE JONE** 

Phillimore's Transcript (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

{UC138} Robert Awdley

28th May 1548 AWDLEY Robert Middlesex Uxbridge St Margaret's Church: WALKER AGNES

Phillimore's Transcript (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

{UC139} Sampson Awdley

17th June 1548 AWDLEY Sampson Middlesex Westminster St Margaret's Church **MUCKLEY LETYS** 

Other Transcript

(\*Comment: See below Page 36 headed, "Historic Unconnected Audley's from various sources" for detailed notes.) (Comment: Spelling of the forename different to Burial entry.)

{UC140} Rychard Adalle

14<sup>th</sup> January 1560/61 ADALLE Rychard Middlesex Westminster **NELLE ALLIS** Hertfordshire Willian: All Saints' Church: {UC141} **John AUDLEY** Marriage on the 19<sup>th</sup> September 1563 Bride Elizabeth HUNT

Parish Register Groom John AUDLEY

{UC142} Elizabeth Awdley

18th Jan uary 1567/68 CRANWELL Christopher Hertfordshire Berkhampsted (sic) St Peter's Church

Phillimore's Transcript (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

AWDLEY ELIZABETH

**{UC143}** Elizabethe Awdleye

6th October 1569 MUNNYNGS Wylliam Middlesex Westminster AWDLEYE ELIZABETHE

{UC144} Ellen AUDLEY

Marriage on the 5<sup>th</sup> November 1570 Hertfordshire Great Berkhamsted: St Peter's Church:

Phillimore's Transcript (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom John SMITH Bride Ellen AUDLEY

Notes John SMITH - Aliases: John SMYTH; Ellen AUDLEY - Aliases: Ellen AWDELEY

{UC145} Eliazor Awdeley

23<sup>rd</sup> November 1570 AWDELEY Eliazor Essex Halstead HUNWICK ELIZABETH

{UC146} John AUDLEY

Marriage on the 29<sup>th</sup> April 1571 Hertfordshire Barley: St Margaret of Antioch Church:

Phillimore's Transcript (*Phillimore Marriage Registers*, 1531-1913)
Groom John AUDLEY Bride Margarie PAGE

{UC147} John Awdley

22<sup>nd</sup> September 1577 AWDLEY John Middlesex Tottenham All Hallows' Church: PAGE FRAUNCIS

Phillimore's Transcript (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

{UC148} John Awdeley

2<sup>nd</sup> November 1578 AWDLEY John Middlesex Tottenham All Hallows' Church: ASHETON BARBARA

Phillimore's Transcript (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom John AWDLEY Condition Widower

{UC149} Barbara Awdeley

24th January 1579/80 CULPACK Jeremy Middlesex Tottenham AWDELEY BARBARA

**{UC150} Thomas AWDLEY** 

12<sup>th</sup> May 1580 London (City) Farringdon: Newgate Street, Christ Church:

Other Transcript

Groom Thomas AWDLEY Bride Elyzabeth FRANK

Notes Gentleman. From Mr Tawlkes

**{UC151} Alice AWDLEY** 

31st October 1585 Hertfordshire Berkhamsted : St Peter's Church :

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)
Groom Robert EAMES
Bride Alice AWDLEY

Notes Robert EAMES - Aliases: Robert EMES; Alice AWDLEY - Aliases: Alice AUDELEY

{UC152} Elizabeth Audley

17th February 1588/89 MUNDAY Thomas Middlesex Hayes AUDLEY ELIZABETH

{UC153} Joan Adley

19 Oct 1589 ROBINSON Thomas Middlesex Uxbridge ADLEY JOAN

{UC154} Rose Awdley

4<sup>th</sup> January 1590/91 Hertfordshire Berkhamsted: St Peter's Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)
Groom William GILBERT Bride Rose AWDLEY

(1) Notes: William GILBERT - Aliases: William GILBARDE; Rose AWDLEY - Aliases: Rose AUDELEY

(2) Notes: William GILBARDE - Aliases: William GILBERT; Rose AWDLEY - Aliases: Rose AUDELEY

(Comment: There are two entries in the Marriage Transcript, differences show the Groom was either known as:

William GILBERT or William GILBARDE.)

(UC396) Margareta AWDLEY

1st May 1593 Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom Thomas HALL Groom Occupation 'Pistor' Bride Margareta AWDLEY

(Latin term for a Baker of bread.)

{UC155} Annam AUDLEY \*???? KEILLER

Marriage on the 2<sup>nd</sup> February 1601/2 Essex Navestock: St Thomas the Apostle's Church:

Parish Register

**(UC156) Doryte Audley** 

13<sup>th</sup> December 1601 KYNGE Robert Middlesex Hayes AUDLEY DORYTE

{UC157} Juliana Audley

23<sup>rd</sup> June 1602 HALL William Middlesex Edmonton AUDLEY JULIANA

{UC158} Agnes AWDLEY

23<sup>rd</sup> September 1604 London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church:

Other Transcript

Groom Paul SLYE Parish St Mary Mountalls Pish St Mary Mounthaw or Mounthaut

Bride Agnes AWDLEY Parish Of this Pishe Condition Widow Notes Lic.

{UC397} Maria AWDLEY

6<sup>th</sup> October 1605 Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom Edwardus COCKETT Occupation Calcearii? Bride Maria AWDLEY Condition Single

('Calciner': Burnt bones to produce powdered lime)

Notes filia Margeria Awdley 'Vidua' > Unmarried Widow?

(to Betroth one's daughter to someone)

{UC159} Anne AUDLEY

Marriage on the 25<sup>th</sup> August 1606 Essex Great Burstead: St Mary Magdalene Church:

Parish Register

Groom William RODES Parish South Hanningfield Condition Single Bride Anne AUDLEY Condition Single

{UC398} Johes AWDLEY

18th July 1609 Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom Johes AWDLEY Occupation Molendmar Bride Alicia MILTON Condition Single

(the Printer and Maker of Books).

**(UC160) William AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 5th June 1614, London (City), Queenhithe: St Peter Paul Wharf Church:

Other Transcript Groom Occupation Scrivener

Bride Allse BOWLES Bride Condition Mayden Notes Licence.

{UC161} Thomas AUDLEY Elizabeth GYBBES Marriage on the 24th April 1617 Essex South Weald:

St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC162} Anne Awdeley

26<sup>th</sup> February 1619/20 KEET Robert London (City) Pauls Wharf AWDELEY ANNE

{UC163} Mary AUDLY

26<sup>th</sup> May 1622 Middlesex Harlington: St Peter and St Paul's Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)
Groom George PAGE
Bride Mary AUDLY

{UC164} Elisabeth AWDLY {UC164}

12<sup>th</sup> February 1632/3 London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church:

Other Transcript

Groom John PEMBERTON Parish St Peter's in St Albans Occupation Esquier

(In feudal times an Esquire was an armour-bearer)

Bride Elisabeth AWDLY Parish St Margaret Moses, Friday Street Condition 'Vidua' (Widow)

**{UC165} Luce AWDLEY** 

9<sup>th</sup> November 1634 Middlesex Edmonton: All Saints Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)
Groom Robert EMPSON Bride Luce AWDLEY

**{UC166} Thomas AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 29th September 1635, London (City), Langbourn: St Mary Woolnoth Church: Other Transcript Groom Occupation Minister Bride Jane RAWLINS

{UC167} William Audley

2<sup>nd</sup> January 1639/40 AUDLEY William Northamptonshire Ashby St Ledgers; CURTIS ELIZABETH

{UC168} Edward AUDLEY Joane BATEMAN

Marriage on the 29<sup>th</sup> April 1639 Essex Finchingfield: St John the Baptist Church:

Parish Register

{UC169} George Audlye

21st July 1642 AUDLYE George Hertfordshire Willian HURST SUSANNA

{UC170} Joshua AUDLEY Jane HAMMOND

Marriage on the 23rd November 1643 Essex Finchingfield: St John the Baptist Church:

Parish Register

{UC172} John AUDLEY

Marriage on the 19<sup>th</sup> July 1653 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church:

Parish Register

Groom John AUDLEY Condition Widower Bride Ann THURSTON Condition Widow

Notes In the Parish Register margin, and perhaps only partially seen is -'therdelay -nister'.

{UC173} Robert AWDLEY

14<sup>th</sup> October 1654 Essex Maldon: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom Robert AWDLEY Condition Widower Occupation Gent

Groom Parish Woodham fferris (Woodham Ferrers - Village near Chelmsford)

Bride Bridget SPRING Bride Parish Woodham fferris Condition Single Woman Bride Father Robert SPRING Bride Father Occupation Gent of Norton, Suffolk

Notes BANNS ONLY on 14th, 21st and 28th October

{UC174} Johanna AUDLY

24<sup>th</sup> July 1666 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church:

Parish Register

Groom Henry HURRILL Bride Johanna AUDLY

{UC175} John Audley

7<sup>th</sup> November 1669 AUDLEY John Middlesex Clerkenwell BLISSE MARY

{UC176} Robt Audley

15<sup>th</sup> August 1671 AUDLEY Robt Middlesex Marylebone LANGFORD MARGART

**(UC177) Alice AUDLEY** Thomas PARKER

Marriage on the 14<sup>th</sup> November 1671 Essex Clavering: St Mary and St Clément's Church:

Parish Register

{UC178} Sarah AUDLY

22<sup>nd</sup> November 1677 Essex Pebmarsh: St John the Baptist Church:

Parish Register

Groom Edward HACKSELL Abode Earls Colne, Essex. Bride Sarah AUDLY

Bride Abode Bradwell Juxta Coggeshall, Essex.

{UC179} **Hester Adley** 

31st January 1682/83 FINCH Thomas Middlesex Marylebone ADLEY HESTER

{UC180} John AUDLEY Sarah FREEMAN

Marriage on the 18<sup>th</sup> September 1683 Essex Wimbish: Church of All Saints:

Parish Register

Groom John AUDLEY Abode Ashdon Bride Sarah FREEMAN Abode Ashdon Notes Licence.

{UC181} Edward AUDLEY

Marriage on the 22nd May 1684, London (City), Aldgate: St James Duke's Place Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom Condition Bachelor Bride Mary SAYLE Bride Condition Spinster

Witness 1 Thomas SALTER

{UC182}Anna AUDLEY

Marriage on the 29<sup>th</sup> May 1684, London (City), Aldgate: St James Duke's Place Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom Niccholas PHILLIPS Groom Condition Bachelor Bride Condition Spinster

Witness 1 Francis GORAM

**{UC183} Nathaniel AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 19<sup>th</sup> October 1684, London (City). Aldgate: St James Duke's Place Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom Condition Bachelor Bride Judith GREEN Bride Condition Widow

Witness 1 William DOD

{UC184} Anne Audeley

31st March 1685 RICHARDS John London (City) Aldgate AUDELEY ANNE

{UC185} Jane Audley

20<sup>th</sup> October 1685 WEBB William Middlesex Clerkenwell AUDLEY JANE

{UC186} Anne Auddle

15<sup>th</sup> April 1686 MAIDEN William London (City) Aldgate AUDDLE ANNE

{UC187} Eliz AUDLEY

Marriage on the 19th February 1690/91, London (City), Aldgate: St James Duke's Place Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom William SHEARES Groom Condition Widower Bride Condition Widow

Witness 1 Christop. PIRRITTS

**{UC188} Thomas AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 25th June 1691, London (City), Aldgate: St James Duke's Place Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom Condition Bachelor Bride Elizabeth ATKINS Bride Condition Widow

{UC189} Mary AUDLEY

Marriage on the 21<sup>st</sup> April 1692 Essex Fairstead: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom John NOAKES Condition Single Bride Mary AUDLEY Condition Widow

{UC190} Mary AUDLEY

Marriage on the 22<sup>nd</sup> May 1692, London (City), Aldgate: St James Duke's Place Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (*Phillimore Marriage Registers*, 1531-1913)
Groom Edmund MANFORTH Groom Condition Widower

Witness 1Tho LITHERLAND

{UC191} Sarah AUDLEY Matthew WILSMORE

Marriage on the 2<sup>nd</sup> August 1692 Essex Colchester: St Nicholas Church:

Parish Register

{UC192} Ann AUDLEY

Marriage on the 22nd May 1694 Hertfordshire Willian: All Saints' Church:

Parish Register

Groom Robert TRISTRAM Bride Ann AUDLEY Bride Parish Hitchin

Notes Mr Robert Tristram & Mrs Ann Audley

{UC399} Francis AWDLEY

Marriage on the 2<sup>nd</sup> June 1696 Essex Berechurch: St Michael's Church:

Parish Register

Groom Francis AWDLEY Groom Parish Lexden, Essex. Condition Widower Bride Anne MONK Bride Parish St James, Colchester Condition Single

Notes By licence

(Comment: Could he have been {ZW47} FRANCIS AUDLEY - 2<sup>nd</sup> Marriage, of the AUDLEY FAMILY ZW?)

{UC193} Lewis Audley

1700 Audley Lewis London

{UC194} Robert Audley

1701 Audley Robert London

{UC195} Mary Adly

8<sup>th</sup> February 1703/04 TILLS Thomas London (City) Walbrook ADLY MARY

{UC196} Thomas AUDLEY

Marriage on the 18th September 1706 Essex Chelmsford Cathedral Church Of St Mary The Virgin:

Other Transcript

Groom Thomas AUDLEY Parish Kelvedon Condition Single Bride Elizabeth BREWER Parish Rochford Condition Single

{UC197} Martha AWDLEY

Marriage on the 9<sup>th</sup> October 1706 Middlesex Ashford: St Matthew's Church:

Phillimore's Transcript - (Phillimore Marriage Registers, 1531-1913)

Groom John MATTHEWS Bride Martha AWDLEY Notes Staines Portion

{UC198} Elizabeth AUDLEY

Marriage on the 3<sup>rd</sup> February 1710/11 Berkshire Reading: St Mary the Virgin Church: (*Reading Minster*)

Unspecified Record

Groom William CURTIS Groom Parish Tylehurst, Reading

Bride Elizabeth AUDLEY Bride Parish Sonning Wokingham Notes (License)

**{UC199}** Frances Audley

1711 Audley Frances London

{UC200} Thomas Audley

1712 Audley Thomas London

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

Marriage on the 8<sup>th</sup> October 1713 {UC201} Josuah AUDLY Essex Halstead:

> St Andrew's Church: Parish Register

Groom Josuah AUDLY Parish Halstead Condition Bachelor Bride Eliz. HULL Parish Halstead Condition Spinster

**{UC202}** Frances Audley

1714 **Audley Frances** London

{UC203} Nathanael AUDLEY (sic) Maria MOSS

Marriage on the 19<sup>th</sup>Jul y1716 Essex Wethersfield: St Mary Magdalene Church:

Parish Register

{UC204} John AUDLEY Mary SNELL

Marriage on the 23<sup>rd</sup> December 1716 Essex Colchester: All Saints Church:

Parish Register

{UC205} Elizabeth Audley

1716 Audley Elizabeth London

**{UC206}** Thomas Audley

1717 **Audley Thomas** London

{UC207} Agnes Audley

1719 Audley Agnes London

{UC208} John Audley

1719 Audley John London

{UC209} Benjamin Audley

Audley Benjamin London

(Could he be the Benjamin Audley who was Buried on the 27th January 1729/30 at Essex, Bocking:

at St Mary the Virgin Church).

{UC210} Eliz Adley

29<sup>th</sup> December 1720 **HULLE Thos.** Essex Halstead ADLEY ELIZ

{UC211} Joseph Audley

1720 Audley Joseph London

{UC212} Rhoda Audley

1721 Audley Rhoda London

**(UC213) Charles AWDLEY** 

Marriage on the 22<sup>nd</sup> April 1722 London (City) Castle Baynard: St Benet's Church: Other

Transcript

Groom Charles AWDLEY Parish St Martin Vintry, London Condition Bachelor Condition Spinster

Bride Mary BONWICK Parish St Mary, Aldermanbury Church, London

{UC214}

1722 Audley Rowland London

**(UC215) Sarah AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 7<sup>th</sup> October 1722 Essex Wimbish: Church of All Saints:

Parish Register

Groom Christopher PORTER Condition Single Bride Sarah AUDLEY Condition Single

{UC216} Anne AUDLEY

Marriage on the 6<sup>th</sup> October 1723 Essex Ashdon: All Saints Church:

This document has been produced for display on www.audleyfamilyhistory.com & www.audley.one-name.net Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

Parish Register

Groom Richard JOBSON Condition Single Bride Anne AUDLEY Condition Single

{UC217} John Audley

1724 Audley John London

{UC218} Thomas Horn Audley

1725 Audley Thomas Horn London

{UC219} Richd AUDLEYFrances MORPHEWMarriage on the 11th April 1726Essex Coggeshall:St Peter Ad Vincula Church:

Parish Register

(Comment: {UC219} Is thought to be related Parents to {UC65} Melisand AUDLEY (sic) Baptism on the 8th January1726/7, and also {UC221}Mary Audley, who married at the same church on the 1st January 1728.)

{UC400} Ann AWDLY

Marriage on the 13<sup>th</sup> May 1726 Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church:

Parish Register

Groom Matthew BAYLY Condition Widower Bride Ann AWDLY

Condition Single

{UC220} Susan AUDLY

Marriage on the 25<sup>th</sup> April 1727 Essex Ashdon: All Saints Church:

Parish Register

Groom Robt CASBOLT Condition Single Bride Susan AUDLY Condition Single

{UC221} Mary AUDLEY John LAWFLINE

Marriage on the 1<sup>st</sup> January 1728/29 Essex Coggeshall: St Peter Ad Vincula Church:

Parish Register

Groom John LAWFLINE Abode Colchester Bride Mary AUDLEY Abode Coggeshall

{UC222}Mary AUDLEY

Marriage on the 24<sup>th</sup> November 1728 Essex Ashdon: Church of All Saints:

Parish Register

Groom Edward WRIGHT Condition Single Bride Mary AUDLEY Condition Single

{UC223} Mary Adley

20th June 1730 STEEDMAN George Middlesex Mayfair ADLEY MARY

{UC224} Sarah Audley

1732 Audley Sarah London

{UC225} Mary Audley

1734 Audley Mary London ????? ????

{UC226} Elizabeth Audley

1736 Audley Elizabeth London

{UC227} Elizabeth Audley

1737 Audley Elizabeth London

{UC228} Elizabeth Adley

14th October 1744 LOYSEAU Jacob Middlesex Westminster ADLEY ELIZABETH

{UC229} Elizabeth Audley

1740 Audley Elizabeth London

{UC230} Mary Audley

9th July 1741 HAM William Middlesex Clerkenwell AUDLEY MARY

{UC231} Henry Adley

18<sup>th</sup> July 1742 ADLEY Henry Essex Halstead COLLIER MARY

{UC232} Sarah Audley

1744 Audley Sarah London

**(UC233) Thomas AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 17<sup>th</sup> October 1745 Essex Leigh-on-Sea: St Clément's Church:

Parish Register

Groom Thomas AUDLEY Parish Leigh Condition Single Bride Mary LINCE Parish Leigh Condition Single

{UC234} Mary Audley

2<sup>nd</sup> February 1746/47 WHITE John Middlesex Mayfair AUDLEY MARY

**{UC235}** Elizabeth AUDLEY

Marriage on the 5<sup>th</sup> June 1747 Essex Tollesbury: St Mary's Church:

Parish Register

Groom John RUCELL Parish Tollesbury Condition Single Bride Elizabeth AUDLEY Parish Tollesbury Condition Spinster

{UC236} Sarah Audley

1747 Audley Sarah London

{UC237} Isaac AUDLEY

Marriage on the 13<sup>th</sup> September 1748 Essex Bocking: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom Isaac AUDLEY Condition Single Bride Ann RAYNER Condition Single

{UC238} Elizabeth Audley

1748 Audley Elizabeth London

{UC239} James Addley

31<sup>st</sup> May 1752 ADDLEY James Middlesex Mayfair BALDEN ANN

{UC240} Dorcas AUDLEY Daniel SLAUGHTER

Marriage on the 7<sup>th</sup> May 1753 Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church:

Parish Register

**{UC241}** Joshua AUDLEY

Marriage on the 22<sup>nd</sup> December 1753 Essex Springfield: All Saints Church:

Parish Register

Groom Joshua AUDLEY Parish Springfield Bride Mary HARRINGTON Parish Springfield Notes By Licence.

{UC242} Jane Audley

3<sup>rd</sup> March 1754 ELSTON Thomas Middlesex Mayfair AUDLEY JANE

**{UC243}** Thomas Audley

30<sup>th</sup> December 1755 AUDLEY Thomas Middlesex Ealing THOMPSON SARAH

**{UC244}** Thomas Adle

18th April 1756 ADDLE Thomas Middlesex Ealing BURVILL MARGARET

{UC245} Sarah AUDLEY

Marriage on the 27<sup>th</sup> September 1764 Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church:

Parish Register

Groom Thomas SHONK Parish Bocking Condition Widower Bride Sarah AUDLEY Condition Spinster

Witness 1 Daniel SLAUGHTER Witness 2 Robert COLLIS

{UC246} Diana Addley

3<sup>rd</sup> June 1771 GOOSE Charles Middlesex Westminster ADDLEY DIANA

{UC247} Sarah Audley

18th July 1773 BRIGGS Arthur CambridgeshireCambridge AUDLEY SARAH

{UC248} Mary Adley

12<sup>th</sup> August 1777 WILLIAMS William Essex Bocking ADLEY MARY

{UC249} Isaac AUDLEY

Marriage on the 29<sup>th</sup> June1779 Essex Bocking: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom Isaac AUDLEY Condition Widower Bride Hannah FRENCH Condition Spinster

Witness 1 James KING Witness 2 Martha MAY

Notes He marked. She marked (X). Witness 1 signed. Witness 2 marked.(X)

{UC250} Ann Audley

28th January 1780 FARDELL John Middlesex Westminster AUDLEY ANN

{UC251} Rachel Audley

15th August 1782 PROUTING George Middlesex Marylebone AUDLEY RACHEL

St Marylebone Parish Church:

Other Transcript:

{UC252} Mary AUDLEY

Marriage on the 26<sup>th</sup> December 1783 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:

Parish Register

Groom Robert TAYLOR Parish Rayleigh

Bride Mary AUDLEY Parish Rayleigh

Witness 1 William WATLING Witness 2 Clement CLODD

Condition Bachelor

Condition Spinster

Witness 1 signed (X)

{UC253} William AUDLEY

Marriage on the 1<sup>st</sup> August 1786 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:

Parish Register

Groom William AUDLEY Parish Rayleigh Bride Elizabeth PRESTON Parish Rayleigh

Witness 1 Thomas MERRYFIELD Witness 2 Mary BOREHAM Notes By Licence; Bride signed (X)

(Comment: See {UC97} Baptism's, could they be the same family of William & Elizabeth?)

{UC254} Mary AUDLEY

Marriage on the 20<sup>th</sup> January 1789 Essex Orsett: St Giles and All Saints

Church:

Parish Register

Groom Charles WILKINSON Parish Orsett Condition Widower

Bride Mary AUDLEY Parish Orsett Condition Widow

Witness 1 Joseph DRAPER Witness 2 Hosannah DRAPER Notes Witness 2 signed (X), Marriage by Licence

{UC255} Mary AUDLEY

Marriage on the 15<sup>th</sup> October 1790 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church:

Parish Register

Groom Stephen OVEREL Abode Wethersfield Bride Mary AUDLEY

Witness 1 Joshua AUDLEY Witness 2 John DAINS

Notes Banns. Both used mark.

{UC256} William AUDLEY

Marriage on the 26<sup>th</sup> November 1795 Essex Canewdon: St Nicholas Church:

Parish Register

Groom William AUDLEY Parish Rochford Condition Widower
Bride Hannah GRAY Parish Otp Condition Spinster

Witness 1 George GRAY Witness 2 Samuel PRESTON Notes Banns

{UC257} Joshua AUDLEY

Marriage on the 28th November 1796 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:

Parish Register

Groom Joshua AUDLEY Parish Rayleigh

Bride Jane DOWCET Parish Rayleigh

Condition Spinster

Witness 1 Robert TAYLOR Witness 2 John HAVES

Notes Groom/Bride signed (X)

{UC258} Marian Adley

19th November 1806 CONNING Thomas Middlesex Westminster ADLEY MARIAN

{UC259} Sarah AUDLEY

Marriage on the 9<sup>th</sup> November 1808 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:

Parish Register

Groom James WOOD Parish Rayleigh Condition Single Bride Sarah AUDLEY Parish Rayleigh Condition Single Witness 1 William STAGGS Witness 2 Robert BROWN Notes Groom/Bride/Witness 1 signed (X)

**{UC82}** Elizabeth Preston AUDLEY

Marriage on the 12<sup>th</sup> October 1812 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:

Parish Register

Groom Benjamin RUFFLE Parish St Sepulchre, London Condition Bachelor Bride Elizabeth Preston AUDLEY Parish Rayleigh Condition Single

{UC260} Henry AUDLEY

Marriage on the 25<sup>th</sup> December 1812 Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church:

Parish Register

Groom Henry AUDLEY Condition Bachelor Bride Elizabeth AVES

Witness 1 Mary AUDLEY Witness 2 William EVERETT Notes Banns. Both used mark (X).

{UC427} Elizabeth AUDLEY

Marriage on the 13<sup>th</sup> November 1813 Essex Chelmsford: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Parish Register

Groom John HARRISON Parish Horsham Sussex

Condition Bachelor
Bride Elizabeth AUDLEY

Bride Age Minor

Condition Spinster

**{UC261}** Mary Ann AUDLEY

Marriage on the 13<sup>th</sup> February 1815 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church:

Parish Register

Groom William SMITH Parish Langford Condition Bachelor Bride Mary Ann AUDLEY Age Minor Parish Rayleigh Condition Spinster

Witness 1 William AUDLEY Witness 2 Bingh RUFFLES also a Witness E P RUFFLES??

Notes Licence. With consent of Parents.

**{UC262} Thomas AUDLEY** 

Marriage on the 27<sup>th</sup> March 1815 Essex Colchester: Church of All Saints:

Parish Register

Groom Thomas AUDLEY Parish St Botolph's Condition Bachelor

Bride Elizabeth GOSLING Condition Spinster Abode East Hanningfield, Essex

Witness 1 William BARNARD Witness 2 Jno. EDWARDS

Notes Licence. Both used mark (X).

**{UC263}** Thomas Adley

3<sup>rd</sup> June 1816 ADLEY Thomas married MARY WEST Middlesex Ealing

{UC264} Samuel AUDLEY married Margaret KING

Marriage on the 30<sup>th</sup> April 1818 Essex Foulness: St Mary the Virgin Church:

Other Transcript

{UC265} William AUDLEY

Marriage on the 8<sup>th</sup> February 1822 Essex Rochford: St Andrew's Church:

Parish Register

Groom William AUDLEY Parish Rochford Condition Widower

Bride Rebecca SMITH Parish Rochford Condition Widow

Witness 1 Sarah COCKSELL Witness 2 Wm TOPSFIELD Notes Banns

{UC428} John AUDLEY

Marriage on the 31<sup>st</sup> August 1822 Essex Chelmsford: St Mary the Virgin

Church: Parish Register

Groom John AUDLEY Condition Widower Bride Mary BOWERS Condition Widow

Witness 1 James DAVEY Witness 2 John DARBY

Notes Married by LIcence. Bride signs X

{UC266} James AUDLEY

Marriage on the 5<sup>th</sup> May 1848 Essex Colchester: St Martin's Church:

Parish Register

Groom James AUDLEY Parish St Botolph's Condition Bachelor Occupation Shoemaker

Groom Father Benjamin AUDLEY Occupation Baker

Bride Elizabeth BULTITUDE Condition Spinster Bride Father Abraham BULTITUDE Occupation Gardener

Witness 1 William BULTITUDE Witness 2 Eleanar BULTITUDE

Notes She signed, He used mark (X).

#### **Deaths**

# Audley's Burials Sourced: FreeREG.org.uk. website.

{UC401} Humfrye AWDLEY Burial on the 16<sup>th</sup> May 1550

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

{UC402} Charles AWDLEY Burial on the 30th April 1551

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

{UC403} Isabell AWDLEY Burial on the 27<sup>th</sup> June 1554

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

Notes (Footnote: Possibly 1st Wife of {ZC7} George (Touchet) 9th Lord Audley (see his B[urial] 3<sup>rd</sup> July 1560, and

note thereto)

{UC404} Mary AWDLEY Burial on the 18<sup>th</sup> July 1554

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

{UC405} Richard AWDLEY Burial on the 21st July 1554

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

{UC139} Sampsun AWDLEY Burial on the 12th December 1559

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

(Comment: Spelling of the forename different to other entries of {UC139}.)

{UC267} Nicholaus AUDLEY Burial on the 26th March 1560

Essex Great Clacton: St John the Baptist's Church: Parish Register Notes Curate of Much Clacton

{UC406} **James AWDLEY** Burial on the 28<sup>th</sup> November 1561

Middlesex Westminster: St Margaret's Church: Other Transcript

Notes Mr, esq. Fn: His will, dated 22 Nov 1561, pr (no act, but apparently Dec 1561) by Elizabeth, his widow, and

sole exor.

{UC407} **Jone AWDLEY** Burial on the 17<sup>th</sup> March 1567/68

London (City) Bishopsgate: St Botolph's Church: Other Transcript

{UC268} Marye AUDLEY Burial on the 29th October 1580.

County London, London (City), Farringdon: Christ Church: Other Transcript

{UC269} **John AUDLEY** Burial on the 9<sup>th</sup> April 1582

Hertfordshire Willian: All Saints' Church: Parish Register

Notes Vol.1.P.26.No.05; the younger [?] with Thomas Hun

{UC270} **Sisseley AUDLEY** Burial on the 31st May 1597.

County London, London (City), Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Relationship Daughter of Male Relative William AUDLEY

{UC408} **Jhon AWDLEY** Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> February 1598/9

London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Relationship Son of Male relative William AUDLEY

(Could {UC270}{UC408}{UC271}{UC409} & {UC272} be of the same family?)

{UC271} William AUDLEY Burial on the 9th October 1602.

County London, London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Relationship Son of Male Relative William AUDLEY

{UC409} Rosse AWDLEY Burial on the 13<sup>th</sup> September 1603

London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Relationship Wife of Male relative William AWDLEY

Notes Husband: Mr.script

{UC272} Susan AUDLEY Burial on the 14th September 1603

County London, London (City), Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript.

Relationship Daughter of Male Relative William AUDLEY Notes Father: Mr.

{UC410} **Phillipp AWDLEY** Burial on the 12<sup>th</sup> April 1608

Middlesex Clerkenwell: St James Church: Other Transcript

Notes Gent. Out of Mr Sleepes

{UC411} **Joanna AWDLEY** Burial on the 19<sup>th</sup> February 1612/3

Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register

Relationship Daughter of Male relative Johes? AWDLEY Notes 'Molend'

{UC412} Margeria AWDLEY Burial on the 15th August 1615

Essex Newport: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Notes Widow

{UC413} [Blank] **AWDLEY** Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> June 1617

London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Relationship Wife of Male relative Willm AWDLEY

Notes [Blank] Awdley wief of Mr Willm Awdle

{UC414} **William AWDLEY** Burial on the 23<sup>rd</sup> February 1631/2

London (City) Bread Street: St Margaret Moses Church: Other Transcript

Notes Mr., grocer, in the chauncell.

{UC415} Susane AWDLEY Burial on the 30th August 1634

Essex Colchester: St Botolph's Church: Parish Register Notes A child

{UC416} **Lionell AWDLEY** Burial on the 11<sup>th</sup> June 1636

Middlesex Clerkenwell: St James Church: Other Transcript

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</

{UC417} **Edward AWDLEY** Burial on the 1<sup>st</sup> August 1636

Middlesex Clerkenwell: St James Church: Other Transcript

{UC273} **Thomas AUDLEY** Burial on the 9th November 1643

County London, London (City), Bishopsgate: St Helen's Church: Other Transcript

Notes Gent. In the Church

{UC274} **Henery AUDLEY** Burial on the 15<sup>th</sup> July 1658

Essex Bocking: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register

{UC275} Martha AUDLEY Burial on the 6th August 1660 Aged 1 year.

County London, London (City), Bishopsgate: St Botolph's without Bishopsgate Church: Other Transcript:

{UC276} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 14<sup>th</sup> September 1665

County London, London (City), Vintry: St Thomas the Apostle Church: Other Transcript Relationship Daughter of Male Relative Bartholmeu Female Relative Forename Margrett

(Could {UC51} & {UC52} be of the same Family? - Sister's Baptism records?.)

Notes, Deceased Aged 14 years

{UC277} William AUDLEY Burial on the 28th July 1683

County London, London (City), Bishopsgate: St Botolph's without Bishopsgate Church: Other Transcript:

Person Age Infant

{UC278} William AUDLEY Burial on the 28th Nov 1685

Essex Colchester: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC279} William AUDLEY Burial on the 23<sup>rd</sup> June 1691

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

Relationship Son of Male relative Nathaniel AUDLEY Female relative forename Ann (Related to Family of {UC56})

{UC280} **Jeremy AUDLEY** Burial on the 3<sup>rd</sup> August 1691

Essex Fairstead: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register

Relationship Son of Female relative Mary AUDLEY

Notes Mary AUDLEY Widow

{UC418} **Horatio AUDLY** Burial on the 19<sup>th</sup> May 1700

Essex Clavering: St Mary and St Clément's Church: Parish Register

{UC281} **Jane AUDLEY** Burial on the 5th November 1707

County London, London (City), Bread Street: All Hallows Church: Other Transcript

{UC282} **William AUDLEY** Burial on the 16<sup>th</sup> February 1708/9 Essex Bradwell Juxta Coggeshall: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register

{UC283} **John AUDLEY** Burial on the 8<sup>th</sup> May 1709

Essex Ashdon: All Saints Church: Parish Register

{UC419} **Richard AUDLY** Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> October 1714

Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church: Parish Register

{UC366} **Mathew AUDLY** Burial on the 27<sup>th</sup> October 1725

London (City) Farringdon: Christ Church: Other Transcript

Notes The Reverend Mathew Audly

(\*Comment: See below Page 35 heading, "Historic Unconnected Audley's from various sources" for detailed notes.)

{UC284} **Catharine AUDLEY** Burial on the 17<sup>th</sup> January 1726/27 Essex Colchester: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Burial person Catharine Relationship Daughter of Male relative Wm. AUDLEY

buriar person Camarine Relationship Daughter of Male relative will. AODLE

{UC420} **Deborah AWDLY** Burial on the 24<sup>th</sup> March1726/27

Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church: Parish Register

Notes Widow

{UC421} **Sarah AUDLY** Burial on the 6<sup>th</sup> January 1727/8

Essex Ashdon: All Saints Church: Parish Register

Relationship Widow of Relative surname AUDLY

{UC422} **Deborah AWDLY** Burial on the 27<sup>th</sup> Mar 1727

Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church: Parish Register

Relationship Daughter of Relative surname AWDLY Notes Daughter of Widow AWDLY

(Could {UC420} & {UC422} be Mother and Daughter)

{UC423} ? **AWDLEY** Burial on the 22<sup>nd</sup> October 1727

Essex Rochford: St Andrew's Church: Parish Register

Relationship Relict of Male relative forename? Relative surname AWDLEY

{UC285} William AUDLEY Burial on the 8<sup>th</sup> October 1728

Essex Harwich: St Nicholas' Church: Parish Register

Notes Late of the City of London. Mariner

{UC286} **Benjamin AUDLEY** Burial on the 27<sup>th</sup> January1729/30

Essex Bocking: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register

(Could he be {UC209} Benjamin Audley who was Married in 1720 in London?, details unknown}

{UC287} Anne AUDLEY Burial on the 21st August 1729

County London, London (City), Farringdon Witin, Christ Church: Other Transcript

{UC288} **Nathaniel AUDLEY** Burial on the 22<sup>nd</sup> October 1733

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC289} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 9<sup>th</sup> May 1735

Essex Rochford: St Andrew's Church: Parish Register

{UC290} **Jeremiah AUDLEY** Burial on the 13<sup>th</sup> June 1738 Essex Copford: St Michael's and All Angel's Church: Parish Register

{UC291} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 5th September 1739

County London, London (City), Farringdon Witin Christ Church: Other Transcript

{UC292} **Robert AUDLEY** Burial on the 13<sup>th</sup> Aug 1740

Essex Colchester: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register

{UC293} **William AUDLEY** Burial on the 11<sup>th</sup> October 1740

Hertfordshire St Albans: St Albans & St Stephen's Church: Parish Register

{UC294} William AUDLEY Burial on the 29<sup>th</sup> October 1741

Essex Maldon: All Saints with St Pater's Church: Parish Register Person Age 67 Notes 'Buried in the Church'

{UC295} Martha AUDLEY Burial on the 8th December 1744

Essex Wethersfield: St Mary Magdalene Church: Parish Register

{UC296} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 1<sup>st</sup> April 1754

Essex Springfield: All Saints Church: Parish Register

{UC424} **John AUDLY** Burial on the 20 Jun 1761

Essex Dagenham: St Peter and St Paul Church: Parish Register

Burial person abode: Foundling Hospital (Comment: Foundling Hospital established to care for babies.)

{UC297} Martha AUDLEY Burial on the 3<sup>rd</sup> July 1764

Essex Wethersfield: St Mary Magdalene Church: Parish Register Notes Widow

{UC298} Sarah AUDLEY Burial on the 1st August 1764

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

Relationship Widow of Burial person surname AUDLEY

{UC299} **James AUDLEY** Burial on the 17<sup>th</sup> March 1765

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Relationship Son of Male relative Joshua AUDLEY Female relative forename Jane

{UC77} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 12<sup>th</sup> August 1767

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register
Relationship Daughter of Male relative William AUDLEY Female relative forename Martha

{UC300} Ann AUDLEY Burial on the 4<sup>th</sup> September 1768

Essex Ingrave: St Nicholas Church: Other Transcript

{UC425} Dorcas AUDLY Burial on the 11<sup>th</sup> December 1773

Essex Braintree: St Michael the Archangel Church: Parish Register

{UC301} **Pitt AUDLEY** Burial on the 28th February 1777

County London, London (City), Farringdon: St Andrew's Church, Holborn: Parish Register

Burial Person Abode Shoe Lane Workhouse

{UC302} **William AUDLEY** Burial on the 13<sup>th</sup> January 1787

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Person age Infant

{UC303} **Joshua Audley** Burial on the 6<sup>th</sup> April 1787

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register

Relationship Son of Male relative William AUDLEY Female relative forename Elizabeth

{UC426} **Joseph AUDLY** Burial on the 1<sup>st</sup> November 1788

Essex Orsett: St Giles and All Saints Church: Other Transcript

{UC304} **Nathaniel AUDLEY** Burial on the 16<sup>th</sup> January 1794

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Notes A Miller

{UC305} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 21st May 1794

Essex Rochford: St Andrew's Church: Parish Register

Relationship Wife of Male relative William AUDLEY

{UC306} **Rebecca AUDLEY** Burial on the 15<sup>th</sup> January 1797

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC307} **Sarah AUDLEY** Burial on the 19<sup>th</sup> July 1797 Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Person Age Infant

{UC88} Elizabeth AUDLEY Burial on the 22<sup>nd</sup> October 1797

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC309} **Thomas AUDLEY** Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> Oct 1797

Essex Sible Hedingham : St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC310} **Joshua AUDLEY** Burial on the 7th June 1798

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC311} **Joshua AUDLEY** Burial on the 2<sup>nd</sup> January 1799

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.c

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Person Age 35

{UC312} Sarah AUDLEY Burial on the 3<sup>rd</sup> November 1799

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC313} William AUDLEY Burial on the 8<sup>th</sup> January 1802

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register

Relationship Son of Male relative William AUDLEY Female relative forename Elizabeth Person Age 10

{UC314} **Rosetta AUDLEY** Burial on the 2<sup>nd</sup> July 1802

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Person Age Infant

{UC315} **Sarah AUDLEY** Burial on the 8<sup>th</sup> August 1802

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC316} **Joseph AUDLEY** Burial on the 2<sup>nd</sup> May 1806

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC317} **Susannah AUDLEY** Burial on the 27<sup>th</sup> July 1808

Hertfordshire Chipping Barnet: St John the Baptist Church: Parish Register

{UC318} **Arthur AUDLEY** Burial on the 6<sup>th</sup> March 1809

Essex Colchester: St Botolph's Church: Parish Register

Notes Military Funeral

{UC319} **Jane AUDLEY** Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> October 1809

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC320} **Nathaniel AUDLEY** Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> July 1812

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

{UC321} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 17th April 1813

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register

Relationship Wife of Male relative Joseph AUDLEY Person Age 53 Burial Person Abode: Hill Farm, Toppesfield

{UC322} Alice AUDLEY Burial on the 24<sup>th</sup> May 1818

Essex Chelmsford: St Mary's Church: Parish Register Person Age 42 Burial Person Abode: Duke Street

{UC323} **John AUDLEY** Burial on the 3<sup>rd</sup> September 1818

Essex Paglesham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Person Age 22 Burial Person Abode: Paglesham

{UC324} Ann AUDLEY Burial on the 20<sup>th</sup> December 1818

Essex Rochford: St Andrew's Church: Parish Register Person Age 62 Burial Person Abode: Rochford

{UC325} **Sophia AUDLEY** Burial on the 25<sup>th</sup> September 1821

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Person Age 17y Burial Person Abode: Rayleigh

**{UC326} William AUDLEY** Burial on the 7<sup>th</sup> December 1831

Essex Rochford: St Andrew's Church: Parish Register Person Age 82y Burial Person Abode: Rochford

{UC327} Elizabeth AUDLEY Burial on the 28<sup>th</sup> April 1832

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register

Relationship Widow of Male relative Wm AUDLEY Person Age 67y Burial Person Abode: Rayleigh

Notes 3 Bodies in this Grave now closed and bricked up

{UC328} Eliza AUDLEY Burial on the 4<sup>th</sup> May 1834

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Person Age 2 Burial Person Abode: Little Field

{UC329} **Joseph AUDLEY** Burial on the 6<sup>th</sup>May 1835

Essex Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church: Parish Register Person Age 79 Burial Person Abode: Hill Farm

{UC330} Nataniel AUDLEY(sic) Burial on the 26<sup>th</sup> January 1837

Essex Rayleigh: Holy Trinity Church: Parish Register Person Age 82y Burial Person Abode: Rayleigh

Notes Gentn

{UC429} **John AUDLEY** Burial on the 31st May 1866 Essex Chelmsford: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Person Age 92 Abode Rainsford Road

{UC430} **Jane AUDLEY** Burial on the 28th November 1867

Essex Chelmsford: St Mary the Virgin Church: Parish Register Person Age 57 Abode Rainsford Road

{UC331} **Edith Elizabeth Henrietta AUDLEY** Burial on the 9<sup>th</sup> October 1871 Hertfordshire Sawbridgeworth: Great St Mary's Church: Parish Register Person Age 26 Burial Person Abode: Mayfair, London

{UC332} Mary AUDLEY Burial on the 29<sup>th</sup> July 1886

Essex White Notley: St Etheldreda Church: Parish Register Person Age 86

{UC333} Margaret Ann AUDLEY Burial on the 27<sup>th</sup> August 1888

Hertfordshire Watton at Stone: St Andrew and St Mary Church: Parish Register Person Age 85

Burial Person Abode Gloucester Square London

#### Analysis of Birth, Marriage and Death Records at Sible Hedingham, Essex.

The following relationships can be identified at **Sible Hedingham**, **Essex**, for the Audley surname. However this analysis is complicated by other surnames as follows:

At **Sible Hedingham** there are 31 references to the **Audley** surname and 101 references to the **Ardley** surname. So there may be some interchange of surnames

In the whole of Essex in the FreeReg.org website there are 75 references to the **Audle**y surname and 509 references to **Ardley** 

{UC329} Joseph Audley Buried at Sible Hedingham on the 6th May 1835 aged 79.

Therefore, Born 1755 to 1756 (The nearest Baptism is 1762)

His Wife was Mary Audley who was Buried at Sible Hedingham 7th April 1813 aged 52.

Therefore, Born 1760 to 1761. There is no relevant Marriage.

The following Children had parents Henry & Grace Audley: \*\*

{UC88}Elizabeth\*\* Christened on the 5th June 1796 at Sible Hedingham.

She is probably the Elizabeth Audley Buried on the 22nd October 1797 at Sible Hedingham (See below\*\*)

{UC93} Elizabeth Christened on the 12th April 1801 at Sible Hedingham

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.c

{UC334} William & Martha Audley had the following children:

{UC77} Mary Audley Christened on the 15th September 1762 at Sible Hedigham

{UC77} Mary Audley Buried on the 12th August 1767 at Sible Hedingham

{UC241} Joshua & Jane had the following children;

{UC75} Anne Audley Christened on the 1st January 1762 at Sible Hedingham

{UC79} Mary Audley Christened on the 12th June 1764 at Sible Hedingham

{UC299} James Audley Burial on the 17th March 1765 at Sible Hedingham

{UC335} Henry & Grace had the following children.

A Henry Ardley (sic) Married a Grace Bragg on the 3rd June 1787 at Sible Hedingham.

{UC88} Elizabeth Audley Christened on the 5th June 1796 at Sible Hedingham (See above\*\*)

{UC92} Abraham Audley Born on the 6th July 1800 at Sible Hedingham

{UC336} Thomas & Martha had the following children: ??

(A Thomas Ardley married a Martha Turpin on the 18th February 1744/5 At Sible Hedingham)

{UC76} Joseph Audley Christened on the 21st January 1762 at Sible Hedingham

**{UC288} Nathaniel Audley** Burial on the 22nd October 1733 at Sible Hedingham & Wife Ann had the following children:

{UC279} William AUDLEY Burial on the 23rd June 169, at Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church:

{UC56} William Audley Christened on the 19th March 1693 to 94 at Sible Hedingham: St Peter's Church:

#### **Deaths from the GRO Index of England and Wales**

| -{UC33                 | 37} George Aud     | ley             |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
|------------------------|--------------------|-----------------|--------------------------------|----------------|----|-----|--|--|
| 1840                   | Q4 Audley          | George          | Aged 78                        | Greenwich      | 5  | 155 |  |  |
|                        |                    | Č               |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
| {UC98} Benjamin Audley |                    |                 |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
| 1841                   | Q1 Audley          | Benjamin        | Aged 28                        | West Ham       | 12 | 214 |  |  |
| (Comm                  | nent: Possibly his | Baptism is in 1 | 813 for {UC98},                |                |    |     |  |  |
| and po                 | ssibly his Death   | is mentioned in | the 'Audley Family SA' of Lond | on narrative). |    |     |  |  |
| 1                      | ,                  |                 |                                | ,              |    |     |  |  |
| {UC33                  | 88} Julia Audley   | •               |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
| 1841                   | Q1* Audley         | Julia           | Aged 0 years                   | St Pancras     | 1  | 316 |  |  |
|                        | •                  |                 |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
| {UC34                  | 0 Fanny Pottle     | Audlev          |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
|                        | Q1 Audley          | •               | Aged 17                        | St Marylebone  | 1  | 172 |  |  |
|                        | •                  | •               |                                | •              |    |     |  |  |
| {UC4}                  | Fanny Audley       |                 |                                |                |    |     |  |  |
| ,                      |                    |                 |                                |                |    |     |  |  |

| 1849          | Q4* Audley   | Fanny                               | Aged 0 years                          | St Pancras                    | 1  | 282  |
|---------------|--|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|-------------------------------|----|------|
|               | Jane Audley<br>Q4* Audley                                  | Jane                                | Aged 0 years                          | St Pancras                    | 1  | 277  |
| {UC6}<br>1849 | William Audle<br>Q4* Audley                                |                                     | Aged 0 years                          | St Pancras                    | 1  | 282  |
| 1853          | 66} <b>Fanny Audle</b><br>Q3* Audley<br>nent: Could this h | Fanny                               | Aged 40<br>other of {UC4}{UC5}{UC6}{U | St Pancras<br>C7} & {UC8})??) | 1b | 27   |
| {UC7}<br>1853 | Georgina Audl<br>Q4* Audley                                | <b>ey</b><br>Georgina               | Aged 2                                | St Pancras                    | 1b | 27   |
|               | )} <b>Emily Maclea</b><br>Q2 Audley                        |                                     | n Aged 0 years                        | Kensington                    | 1a | 2    |
|               | 2} <b>John Audley</b><br>Q4 Audley                         | John                                | Aged 66                               | Stepney                       | 1c | 401  |
|               | 3} <b>Charles Aud</b><br>Q3 Audley                         | •                                   | Aged 0 years                          | St Geo.H.Sq                   | 1a | 246  |
|               | 4} <b>Margaret A</b><br>Q3 Audley                          |                                     | Aged 85                               | Paddington                    | 1a | 45   |
| {UC34<br>1893 | 45} Sarah Ann A<br>Q2 Audley                               | udley<br>Sarah Ann                  | Aged 93                               | Rochford                      | 4a | 233  |
|               | 6} <b>Dorothy Aud</b><br>Q1 Audley                         | dley<br>Dorothy                     | Aged 0 years                          | Romford                       | 4a | 287  |
|               | 7} <b>Kathleen Ma</b><br>Q3 Audley                         |                                     | garet M Aged 0 years                  | W. Ham                        | 4a | 121  |
| {UC34<br>1912 | 8} <b>Gladys W A</b><br>Q4 Audley                          | udley<br>Gladys W                   | Aged 8                                | Watford                       | 3a | 853  |
| {UC34<br>1913 | 19} <b>Bertha A A</b> u<br>Q2 Audley                       | i <b>dley</b><br>Bertha A           | Aged 72                               | W. Ham                        | 4a | 291  |
| {UC35         | 50} <b>Robert G A</b> u<br>Q2 Audley                       | <b>idley</b><br>Robert G            | Aged 76                               | W. Ham                        | 4a | 807  |
| {UC35         | 51} <b>Eileen C Au</b><br>Q3 Audley                        | <b>dley</b><br>Eileen C             | Aged 54                               | Hampstead                     | 5c | 709  |
| {UC35         | 52} <b>Charles I A</b> u<br>Q1 Audley                      | <b>idley</b><br>Charles I           | Aged 58                               | St Marylebone                 | 5d | 1104 |
| {UC35         | 33} <b>William He</b> n<br>Q3 Audley                       | a <b>ry Audley</b><br>William Henry | / Aged 70                             | Chelsea                       | 11 | 1422 |
| {UC35         | 54} <b>Patricia Au</b> d<br>Q3 Audley                      | l <b>ley</b><br>Patricia            | Aged 46                               | Lambeth                       | 14 | 90   |
| {UC35         | 55} Maxine Aud   | ley                                 |                                       |                               |    |      |

| 1992                           | 1992 Q3 Audley Maxine |           | Aged 69       | Fulham | 12  | 594  |  |  |  |  |  |
|--------------------------------|-----------------------|-----------|---------------|--------|-----|------|--|--|--|--|--|
| {UC356} Gwendolen Beryl Audley |                       |           |               |        |     |      |  |  |  |  |  |
| 1993                           | Q3 Audley             | Gwendolen | Beryl Aged 86 | Fulham | 68A | 2281 |  |  |  |  |  |

# Historic Deaths Recorded by www.deceasedonline.com

#### {UC357} Frances Audley.

Buried on the 21st April 1782, aged 5 years Frances Audley of St Giles Cripplegate was Buried at Spa Fields, Islington, London.

#### {UC358} Josiah H Audley.

(IIC250) Hanny Andley

Buried on the 5th February 1796, aged 30 years Josiah Audley of Islington at Spa Fields Islington, London.

# <u>Audley & Derivative Surnames - Deaths - Sourced from freereg.org.uk + familysearch.org + BMD Registers.</u>

| 1758 Audley Henry   | Death  | London |
|---|--------|--------|
| {UC360} Thomas Audley<br>1758 Audley Thomas               | Death  | London |
| {UC361} Elizabeth Ann Audley<br>1816 Audley Elizabeth Ann | Burial | London |
| {UC362} William Audley<br>1826 Audley William             | Death  | London |
| {UC363} William Henry Audley 1850 Audley William Henry    | Burial | London |

#### Historic Unconnected Audley's from various sources.

#### **{UC115} Joseph Audley**

Joseph Audley regarding Hearth Tax in 1662. (4 hearths. Listing status "s".)

He lived at Broad Street Ward, St Bartholomew the Exchange Precinct in London. Have been on to Bart's Hospital archive who are going to do a search. If they find his address in Broad Street it might be worth my time finding his local church and see if he is in their records. Cutler of Saint Bartholomew by the Exchange, City of London. His probate date seems to be 22nd October 1678. A search of the Discovery section of the National Archives website using "Joseph Audley" (in quotes) as the search term gives the 14 results which may be relevant to you, including an entry for his Will.

#### **{UC364} Matthew Audley, Son of Mathew Audley**

Simple Family Tree:

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.c

Richard Audley, Born 1609-1611?, Died before 1686. (See below)

Mathew Audley, Baptised 1679 – Died 1725 about. Matthew Audley, Born 1707 about

Christ's Hospital enquiry:

**Matthew Audley** was not only a Master at the school but at one time was also a pupil. His Father is Richard Audley

Mathew Audley (spelling as originally given, later as Matthew) was Baptised 13 April 1679, the Son of Richard Audley, Citizen and Cutler. Richard had died before April 1686 when Mathew was admitted as a pupil to Christ's Hospital, from the Parish of St Peter the Poor (St Peter le Poer, (demolished 1907)). Information about the school is available on the website www.christs-hospital.org.uk It is a charitable boarding foundation, accepting especially children of families in social, financial or other need. Mathew was presented to Christ's Hospital by the donation governor, Sir John Chapman, one of many benefactors of the school who would not necessarily have known the family personally. Mathew would have started at the preparatory school at Hertford before transfer at about the age of 12 to the senior school at Newgate Street in the City of London. Neither site remains, the boys having been moved to new buildings near Horsham in Sussex in 1902. He left Christ's Hospital in February 1696 for Trinity College, \*\*Oxford, where he gained a B.A. degree in 1700 and an M.A. (St Alban Hall) in 1703. He was Vicar of Laystone, Suffolk from 1707 to 1719 (ref the book Christ's Hospital Exhibitioners) until in 1719 he was appointed as Upper Grammar Master at Christ's Hospital, Newgate Street.

{UC366} (\*\*MATTHEW AUDLEY, and Son of Richard Audley of London, pleb, of Trinity College. Matriculated on the 10th March 1696-7, aged 18, B.A. in 1700; M.A. from St Alban Hall in 1703, Curate of the united Parishes of St Mary, Abchurch, London, (with) and of St Lawrence Pountney, London, and Grammar-Master Christ's Hospital, London, in1719, Curate and Lecturer of Rotherhithe, Surrey.

The Court Minutes of 6 October 1719 read: 'And upon reading the petition of the Reverend Mr Audley and several testimonials of his ability, no other persons petitioning for the said place, the Court unanimously chose the said Mr Audley, Grammar Master, and Catechist in the room of the said Mr Mountfort at the salary of £120 from Michaelmas last and to dwell in the house belonging to the Master'.

On Friday 27 November 1719, he requested repairs of his house and he informed the Almoners that the son (John) of Samuel Mountfort (deceased) would provide books as needed in the Grammar School library. Mathew settled in quickly and the first school inspection in April 1720 reported that 'the boys were well versed in the books'. A similar report was made the following year, so there is no doubt that the teaching was sound.

However, there were several complaints against Mathew Audley, apparently of excessive discipline, during his years at Christ's Hospital as a teacher. In August 1720 he was calling boys out of other classes to correct them for catechism faults, disrupting lessons by other staff, and in October he was called before the Almoners for alleged severity in the correction of one of his boys. In January 1721 (modern date 1722) he had to apologise for alleged rudeness to the Treasurer, Sir George Merttins. In August 1722, there was a complaint of the 'frequent ill use of the children under his care'. He was severely reprimanded, warned, and promised 'an entire reformation'. In May 1724, there was a similar complaint, of 'divers neglects, irregularities in his conduct and duty to the great prejudice and ill example of the children under his care'. He was again rebuked, and he promised to behave himself for the future and to give no offence. Yet once more this happened in January 1724 (modern date 1725). In spite of such problems, the Governors made no attempt to dismiss him.

And in May 1725 the Almoners agreed that Matthew Audley 'the Son of Matthew Audley, Grammar Master, scholar at Trinity College, Oxford, would be allowed an exhibition of £3-6-8 per annum'.

Mathew Audley must have died between July and November 1725. Peter Selby of Trinity College, Cambridge, was appointed Under Grammar Master on 7 July 1725 and promoted to Upper Grammar Master on 11 November 1725. Mathew's Wife was granted payment of his salary until Christmas 1725. It is possible that she was named Mary, or this was one of the children, as a Mary Audley was appointed as a nurse (matron) in December 1726.

So in summary, Mathew Audley (1679-1725) was an Old Blue (1686-1696) and Teacher (effectively Head Master, as the senior Grammar School Master), 1719-1725. He was also associated as curate of St Mary Abchurch and St Laurence Pountney (1719) and as Curate and lecturer at Rotherhithe, Surrey.

**{UC372}** (MATTHEW AUDLEY, and Son of Mathew Audley of St Lawrence, London, Cler, Trinity College, Matriculated on the 25th February 1724-5, aged 17 (Reverend. M.A. of Rotherhithe, Died on the 20th February 1790.)) (Comment: Matthew Audley is linked to Chapter 17 of Audley Pedigrees by A. L. Reade?) Source: Clifford Jones Old Blue and Christs Hospital museum volunteer

#### UC339 Richard Audley

If you look at Matthew Audley's time at Christ's Hospital you will see his Father, Richard Audley was a citizen (whatever that is) and Cutler who died in April 1686.

(Mention of him and a John Audley also in a list of members from 1575-1650, unfortunately do not know whether they were related. This shows that they both received the Freedom by Servitude which would normally be achieved by being an apprentice. This appears to be the case in 1625 for Richard but no year is listed for John. They received the Freedom of the Company (becoming Freemen of the Cutlers' Company) in 1632 and 1641 respectively.) Do not have any other information on Richard Audley. Richard Audley Apprentice Cutler in London 1625. If he was apprenticed aged 16 he would have been born in 1609. If aged 14 he would have been born in 1611 (One time of Lichfield??)

Richard Audley is linked to Chapter 17 of Audley Pedigrees?

Source: The Worshipful Company of Cutlers iben@cutlerslondon.co.uk (020) 7248 1865

Matriculated, pens, From Christ's Easter 1560. One of these names R. of St Martin, Leicester in 1568

#### **{UC139} SAMPSON AWDLEY**

Household 111

{UC131} Clara Audley

This Sampson Audley relates to Chapter 13 of Audley Pedigrees

Sampson's younger son John was quite a well-known printer. (Could he have been the JOHN AWDLEY, who Matriculated, pens, From Christ's Easter 1560. One of these names R. of St Martin, Leicester in 1569.?)

The first reference we have to Sampson here is in Dec 1543, described as a King's Servant and a Verger of the Abbey, (Vergers would get the abbey ready for services, such as lighting candles and getting vestments ready), when he leased three tenements and a garden in the Sanctuary (the now open area in front of the west towers of the Abbey). In 1550 he leased a tenement with shops in St Margaret's churchyard and was described as Gentleman, so he seems to have had quite a lot of money. We don't know what position he held in the royal household.

He married Letys Muckley at St Margarets Church, Westminster, on the 17 June 1548. No further information about the couple is given in marriage registers at this period. Sampson was buried in the church on 12 Dec 1559 but has no memorial or gravestone there.

Source: Assistant Keeper of Muniments The Library, Westminster Abbey, London SW1P 3PA

www.westminster-abbey.org

(Comment: Spelling of the forename different to Burial entry.)

#### REGISTER OF ENGLISH HOUSEHOLDS IN 1939 - Unconnected Audley's

1869 Uxbridge U.D.

| First name(s) Last name(s)  | Birth<br>Year | Borough / District | County    | Tag            | Comments |  |  |  |  |
|---|---------------|--------------------|-----------|----------------|----------|--|--|--|--|
| Household 30  |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| {UC368} G (Georgina) Aud?Ley  | 1865          | Thurrock U.D.      | Essex     | Not Identified |          |  |  |  |  |
| {UC369} Fred Aud?Ley  |               | Thurrock U.D.      | Essex     | Not Identified |          |  |  |  |  |
| (Comment: Neither person could be identified in the GRO Index for 'Birth Year'.)  |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| Household 95 {UC370} Charles (Lawrence) Audley 1900 City of Westminster London (Comment: Person could be identified in the GRO Index for 'Birth Year'.) |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| Household 106   |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| {UC308} George Audley   | 1872          | Woolwich, London   |           | Not Identified |          |  |  |  |  |
| (Comment: Person could be identified in the GRO Index for 'Birth Year'.)  |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| Household 108   |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| (UC129) Mary Ann Audley   | 1861          | Edmonton M.B.      | Middlesex | Not Identified |          |  |  |  |  |
| (In 1911 Census – Unconnected)  |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
| (Comment: A "Mary Auber" Birth was registered in Q4 in 1861 at Edmonton 3a 153, could this be her?).  |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |
|   |               |                    |           |                |          |  |  |  |  |

This document has been produced for display on <a href="www.audleyfamilyhistory.com">www.audleyfamilyhistory.com</a> & <a href="www.audley.one-name.net">www.audley.one-name.net</a> Please feel free to distribute this document to others but please give credit to the website. This document should not be used for commercial gain

Middlesex

Not Identified

(Comment: a "Clara Odell" Birth was registered in Q4 in 1869 at Uxbridge 3a 37, could this be her?)

#### **Possible New Information**

29th June 1817. Christened at Tempsford James, Son of William & Elizabeth presumably Audley 3rd October 1819. Christened at Tempsford John, Son of William & Elizabeth presumably Audley 1st June 1823. Christened at Tempsford Ann, Daughter of William & Mary presumably Audley

14th December 1834. Burial at St Peters Tempsford John Audley aged 15 (source NBI) 10th March 1844. Burial at St Peters Tempsford Mary Anne Audley.

(Comment; We cannot find a Christening or a Marriage for Mary Audley who was Buried on the 23rd May 1843, She should have been, and not sure what happened to Ann, Christened on the 1st June 1823.)